Joseph Teres Parent Council

March 5th, 2019

Present: Jen Warren, Tiffany Schellenberg, Dylan Balzer, Jessie Harp, Cristina Luz, Dave Markham, Natalie Giesbrecht, Nicole Balla, Ian Grant, Stephanie Wall, Cory Warren

Regrets:

- 1. <u>Call to order at 6:02pm</u>
- 2. <u>Motion review</u>- Motion to accept 1st, Jen, 2nd Jessie. Carried by all.
- 3. <u>Financial-</u>Nicole to report; balance as of February 26th \$16,427.18 with another \$1000.00 to add from RBC, and \$550.00 in unsold booster juice cards.
- 4. <u>School Report-</u> Ian Grant

- Grade 1 early parent teacher as both leaving on maternity leave; parents met replacement teachers.

- Kindergarten registration opened March 4th, not a lot of volume yet as most children have spot due to catchment school.

- Ian and Dave were interviewed and placed on front page re: school fundraising and coloring their hair blue. Boscar's at the end of Feb was very successful.

- Parent teacher for all other grades March 13-15th; report cards can be accessed by Monday March 11th using portal.

- 5. <u>Lunch Program-</u>Ian
- Running well
- First round of direct deposit for lunch program staff

- Budget reviewed in May \rightarrow could lead to lower cost for enrollment next year

- 6. <u>Business from previous meeting</u>
- A.) *Hot Lunch-* February 11th successful- 2 RBC volunteers, \$1000.00 donation to come; approx.. earnings \$1097
 - Disclosure of ingredients or where to find ingredients now required on permission form
 - Next hot lunch April 9th; volunteers to come at 10:15am
 - Add volunteer options to permission form
- B.) *Literacy evening* Survey Monkey sent; 7 responses back of 27 sent - Planning for 2 evenings next year; one each term

C.) Fundraising; Pizza lunch for winning raffle tickets class; most books sold-

Grade 2 class

D.) Playgrounds R Us

- Bev will meet for consultation about grants, costs, etc.
- Need to determine placement of structure
- Gathering quotes as needed for grants

E.) JT Run

- Dave presented slideshow
- Grant of \$630.00 received

- Dave to coordinate subcommittee to begin planning; June 12th possible date

- 7. <u>Business (new)-</u>
- A.) Staff appreciation
 - Subcommittee to meet
 - Dietary restrictions to be considered
 - B) Sock hop
 - April 30th, 2019
 - 6pm-8pm
 - Subcommittee to schedule meet/correspond regarding plans
 - C) Grade 5 Farewell
 - Rocks being painted

Meeting adjourned 7:24pm

Next meeting- April 2nd, 2019